ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES MONDAY, JUNE 13, 2016 17TH DAY APRIL ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on June 13, 2016 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. Presiding Commissioner Pickens and Commissioner Thompson were present. Commissioner Adams was absent.

The Commission met with Cindy Sundy, Business Account Executive for Cable One Business. They were investigating the possibility of changing internet service and/or telephone service from AT & T to Cable One. At an earlier meeting with Mrs. Sundy, the Commission had not yet secured a retainer agreement with Bill Bray of TelePlus. They felt this needed to be accomplished before any sort of new agreement could be considered. Mr. Bray would be very beneficial to the process in working with Cable One as he had previously contracted with Adair County on other telephone issues. He knows the current system well.

Mrs. Sundy was informed that this agreement had been secured and she could now contact him with any information she needed. Mrs. Sundy will contact Mr. Bray and also obtain a current telephone bill from the county Clerk's office.

Mark and Dian Berger stopped by on behalf of the Adair County Library to ask how to obtain 2 or 3 loads of dirt for landscaping at the library. Presiding Commissioner Pickens gave them a name of someone that could be contacted that has provided dirt for projects in the past.

At 1:30 p.m., the Commission met with Pat Williams, Court Services Administrator for the Second Judicial Circuit of Missouri. Mr. Williams wanted to discuss the purchase of additional smoke detectors for the Juvenile Justice Center and the proposal for purchase of vehicles given to him by the Commission.

Mr. Williams stated he was working with the manufacturer of the smoke detectors to obtain clarification of the cost of the additional units. The smoke detector system now falls under a different set of regulations creating the need to purchase additional smoke detectors. A proposal for additional detectors had been presented to the Commission earlier, but they felt the cost was very high. The cost was \$580 per detector plus \$1800 for labor to install. Mr. Williams said the detectors needed to be purchased from Simplex as this company was also tied into the sprinkler system of the Juvenile Center as well as the Kirksville Fire Department. He was getting additional bids from other electricians for the labor. The smoke detector system is scheduled for inspection in July, 2016.

Mr. Williams then discussed the proposal from the Commission to the Juvenile Division of the Circuit Court for the sale and transfer of ownership of seven vehicles, two trailers, and a camping trailer used by the Juvenile Office. He stated he had a five year replacement plan of the remaining vehicles owned by the County but being used by the Juvenile Office.

Mr. Williams stated that it doesn't pencil out and therefore not advantageous for the Juvenile Office to buy the vehicles for the purchase price the County was asking for. Commissioner Pickens said the prices were quoted using Kelly Blue Book values with high mileage. Mr. Williams said he contacted Kirksville Motors and obtained trade-in values for the vehicles. He said if they purchased the vehicles they would just trade them in so they did not want to pay the Kelly Blue Book value.

Continued on page 316

ATTEST:

Dandra Collop Stantay folker County Clerk Presiding Commissioner

Page 315